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          Prez Sez 

 
I just got back from the Toledo show, but I didn’t see anyone from our club there.  

Perhaps we just missed each other.  This year the big deal was the FPV (First 

Person View) systems that allow the pilot to see a view from the aircraft, either 

through goggles or on a screen attached to the transmitter.  They had for the last 

two or three years, but this year they are smaller, lighter and better resolution. 

 

 Everywhere I looked I also saw quad /hex copters, from micro size up to two-

motors-per-arm (8 motors total) beasts that could pick up a small dog. 

 

I hope many of you have been able to get out to the flying field. 

 

May’s meeting is planned to be held at the flying field.  The meeting this Thursday 

(April 10
th
) will still be held in the room next to the hobby shop. 

 

Hope to see you at the next meeting. 

 

Richard 

 

 

 



Meeting Schedule 

 Meeting Dates: 2014:   Apr 10, May 8, Jun 12, Jul 10, Aug 14, Sep 11, Oct 9, 

Nov 13, Dec 11.  (Meetings for May, Jun, Jul & Aug tentatively scheduled at the 

Saints field.)  

 Meeting Time:   7 to 9 pm 

    

Meeting Location:  Mark Twain Hobby Shop 

    

 From eastbound I-70 take the Zumbehl exit north and turn right on West 

Clay.  Go 1/4 mile.  Mark Twain Hobbies will be on your right. The meeting 

room is entered via the leftmost outside door for Mark Twain Hobbies.  

 

 

Meeting Minutes 

 
Meeting was called to order 3/13/ 2014 by President Richard Jenkins.    

 

Roll call by Dick Magee.  There were 15 in attendance. There are currently 43 

members on board so far this year and 27 openings at this time.     

 

There was a motion to accept the November meeting minutes.  Aye.   

 

Treasurer Mike Dierker was present and he gave the treasures report.   

 

There was a motion to accept the Treasures report as given.  Aye. Bob Ponte raised 

a question to Mike Dierker about the registration of the club as a not for profit 

organization with the state.   

 



Field committee report:  When the orange cones are out, please don’t drive around 

them.  Members were asked to make sure both gates are opened when they arrive 

to fly at the field.  Pierre came out one day and found that the gates had been left 

open.  Members were also asked to make sure both gates are closed and locked by 

the last person leaving the field.  Our president said that he would ask Pierre if he 

needed any help on the Field Committee.     

 

John Bouchillon, our web master said that on the web site he would eliminate the 

names of members that have not paid their dues.  He asked members to make sure 

their email addresses are updated.  It was mentioned that there is a club 

membership limitation written in the bylaws that must not be exceeded.  

 

Show and Tell:  none 

 

Attendance prizes:  Richard Jenkins, Bob Hunsel, Ron Kilb, Steve Swenson, Cecil 

White.  Five Mark twain coupons were given away.   

 

50/50 – went to Don Shelton. 

 

President Jenkins is going to the Toledo R/C Model show.  He made his 

arrangements a year ago. Several members have attended the show in the past.  

Some members have been several times.  Bob Pointe said that this close to the 

show you would have trouble getting a hotel.  Richard said you could probably get 

something way out.  Richard talked about all the vendors - Tower Hobby guys, 

Futaba, pretty much all the flyers, owners of the companies.   

Richard sold his Hangar 9 Katana ARF.  Motion to adjourn. 

 

IN MEMORIAL:  Former member and good friend. 

 

 

 

 

 


